
TOWN OF BARTON 
ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES 

TUESDAY, APRIL 18, 2022 
 
Notice of this meeting was given to the public by posting on the municipal boards and by posting on Town 
Website: townofbarton.net.  
 
1. Chairman Kris Turner called the Annual Town Meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. Affidavit of posting was read. 

 
2. Those in attendance were Supervisors Mike Dricken, Dan Mueller, Bill Russell, and Clayton Eggie. Treasurer 

Jennifer Lenzendorf, Zoning Administrator, Steve Wendelborn, Clerk Sherry Eckert and one concerned 
citizen. The Pledge of Allegiance was said by those present.   

 
3. Mike Dricken made a motion to approve the Minutes of the April 19, 2022, Annual Town Meeting. Dan 

Mueller seconded. Motion carried, unanimous. 
 

 
4. Oath of Office had been administered to newly elected officers prior to the annual meeting. 
 
5. Chairman Turner reported that in 2022 DPW: removed fill behind shop and replaced with recycled 

concrete. Added electrical outlets to shop and purchased a Generator and moved the welder outlet.  Made 
a records room. Tools and shelving were purchased and an electric jack for the chipper.   

 
At the Town Hall: new flooring was installed. Painted exterior of Town Hall. The Security System was 
completed. A new electrical panel was installed due to burned wires. Badger Books were purchased for 
elections and Work Horse Accounting which is made exclusively for towns. 
 
A Culverts were replaced on Good Luck Ln, Ridge Road, and Salisbury. Shouldering was performed on 
Friendly Dr and double chip sealed Edelweiss and Bavarian and repaved the cul de sac bulb on Bavarian.  
 
Mike Dricken wanted to thank Clay Eggie for all the work on the security. 
 
Proposed plans for 2023:  We have purchased a snowplow truck. And we are looking for a smaller 
multipurpose truck. We are looking to sell 2-3 of our current plow trucks.  Plans to put in a secure election 
closet in the old town hall which will be used to secure the election equipment. Another secured closet for 
the town’s records.  
 
We will be looking at doing a portion of Kettle Moraine Drive and shouldering and ditch on Salisbury from 
Newark to Newark.  
 

6. Chairman Turner commended the plow drivers considering we didn’t have frost. There were a lot of 
shoulder issues.  There were a lot of issues with trucks and Kris praised the supervisors and DPW 
employees for helping. The salt shed is full. 

 
7. Questions and answer session from the public to the Town Board. Joe Peters questioned Ridolfi house. 

Chairman Turner stated the town cannot do anything due to investigation by insurance companies. Joe 
also inquired if there was anything that could be done to the Jeske shed that partially came down. Kris 
asked Steve Wendelborn for options as this is private property.  



 
8. Other business pursuant to sec. 60.10, Wisconsin Stats.  Copies of the Annual Financial Report were 

provided to those that were interested. 
 

9. Town Constituent, Joe Peters made a motion to hold the 2023 Annual Town Meeting on the third Tuesday 
of April, April 16, 2024, at 7:30 p.m. Mike Dricken, seconded. All were in favor. Motion carried. 

 
10. There being no further business, a motion to adjourn the 2023 Town of Barton Annual Town Meeting was 

made by Mike Dricken and seconded by Dan Mueller. Motion carried, unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 
7:48 p.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
Sherry Eckert 

 
Sherry Eckert 
Town Clerk 

 
 


